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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
 
Pedestrian safety: walking and crossing roads 
 
The next few weeks the RMS is unable to consistently provide a crossing supervisor. Berowra Public School    
executive will try and monitor the busy crossings.  Teachers will remind all students of road safety. I ask that at 
home road safety is also highlighted.  
You can help children develop pedestrian safety skills and road safety skills by giving them plenty of practice 
around real roads – for example, by walking with children to and from school, around the block or to the local 
shops. 
 
While your child is learning, these pedestrian safety guidelines will help prevent accidents: 

 Hold your child’s hand when crossing roads together and wherever there’s traffic or cars. Take special 
care where there’s heavy traffic, high-speed traffic, narrow or non-existent footpaths, or things that block the 
view, like parked cars and trucks, trees, hill crests or crowded footpaths. 

 Always cross at pedestrian crossings or corners, wait for the lights, and look in every direction to check 
there are no cars coming. To help your child understand about when and where it’s safe to cross, explain 
what you’re doing. 

 Stop at driveways and check there are no cars reversing or entering. 

 Start talking about road safety while your child is still in the stroller. For example, ‘Uh oh, car coming. Better 
wait until it’s gone before we cross’. Keep talking about road safety as he grows. 

  
As you walk together or when you’re near roads, you can ask your child simple questions to get her thinking 
about pedestrian and road safety: 

 Where is the safest place to cross this road? 

 What do we need to do before we cross the road together? 

 Why do we hold hands to cross the road together? 

 When is it safe to cross the road? 

 What do we look for when crossing the road? 

 What sounds are we listening for when we cross the road? 

Our children are precious and road safety is paramount.  

 

 
Online Payment 
 
Online payments is preferred. This process helps track permission for school events and prevents cash at school.  
Please go to Berowra Public School website: https://berowra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ Then to the tab “Make a pay-
ment” and complete the form. Online payment helps the teacher focus on teaching and learning while the office 
process payments online.  
 
 
Working With Children Check – WWCC 
 
A policy requirement is that all staff and volunteers have a their working with children check (WWCC). If you are 
volunteering at school you must sign in and out in the administration building. WWCC have to be scanned via the 
Department of Education system for approval.  
 

Save the date – Education Week 2019  

 
Please save the date for Education week celebrations. It will be on 6 August. It will start at 9.45am with an assem-

bly, open classrooms, book fair and morning tea. More details to come.  

I will be going on long service leave in week 10. Mrs Till will be relieving principal during this time. Thank you for 

your warm welcome to Berowra Public School. I look forward to a great Term 3. 

 

 

Chantal Mamo  
Chantal Mamo 

Relieving Principal 

BTeach BEd MA Creative Arts 

https://berowra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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DANCE NEWS 
Yesterday we saw many students performing on our stage in the term 2 dance concert.  
Congratulations to all students in 1L, 3A, 3K, 5B and 6P, you are all amazing.  We loved 
watching your   enthusiastic performances. 
 
Last month some of our fabulous young dancers were selected to attend the State 
Dance workshops at the Academy of Music and Performing Arts.  They had a wonderful 
time experiencing many styles of dance.   
Congratulations to Sienna R, Skye B, Emma W, Liliana K and Holly R. 
 
Kelly Lukic 
Dance Coordinator 
 
OPEN DAY and BOOK FAIR  -  Save the date 
Education Week will be held in week 3 next term.  The theme this year is ‘Every Student, Every Voice’.  We 
would love to invite all of our families and friends to the Berowra Public School Open Day and Book Fair to 
be held on Tuesday 6th August from 9.45am - 11.45am.  We will begin with an assembly in our school hall 
followed by open classrooms and morning tea.  Please put this date in your diaries. 
More information will be sent home soon.  We hope to see you all on this day. 
 
MUSIC NEWS 

Congratulations to Evie M 6P for successfully auditioning for a Sopranino Soloist Recorder 
part for the Festival of Instrumental Music.  A large number of application were received 
and the standard was very high.  They were extremely impressed with the audition and the 
quality Evie displayed in performing this very difficult solo.  We are very proud of her       
efforts.  This is a fantastic achievement and reflects dedication and many hours of practice 
by Evie.  Well done! 
 
BAND NEWS 
This term has been off to a wonderful start with both our Concert Band and new Explorer Band students 
learning fun new music. Rehearsals consist of learning to play together in harmonies, students can often be 
heard clapping parts or even singing. We also have solo mornings where students are encouraged to play 
a piece they are working on with their teachers.  It’s a great experience and helps build confidence and   
resilience in calming nerves! 
 
At the end of Term 2 the Concert Band performed to large crowds at the APEX Movie Under the Stars 
Evening at Warrina St Oval. It was a warm evening and the band sounded fantastic and were a wonderful 
example of the musical students we have at BPS. We had  many feet tapping to recognisable tunes of  
Happy, The Pina Colada Song, Star Wars and Mambo No 5. 
 
Our most exciting news to date is that our Bands are having their first BAND CAMP on Sunday 23rd June. 
This is an onsite Band Day where the Band will work together to learn music and also have sectional      
rehearsals with experienced music tutors along with a few games and a pizza lunch. Prior to this day we 
are having a combined Band rehearsal on Friday Morning 21st June. This is in celebration of World MAKE 
MUSIC DAY. The rehearsal is open for everyone to attend from 8am-9am. If you are interested in what our 
band does or have a child interested in playing a band instrument please come along and join us for the 
open rehearsal and see how the magic of music comes together.  
 
The Explorer Band are working towards their first public performance at the Berowra Woodchop Festival on 
Sunday 11th August. They will also be playing for the Mt Kuring-Gai Public School Fair on Saturday 31st  
August. The Explorers are vibrant and excited groups of young musicians. They have all started learning 
their instruments at the beginning of the year and I am thrilled at how far they have come already in such a 
short time.  
 
The Concert band is going from strength to strength and working on some challenging repertoire in       
preparation for our upcoming performances. Next term we are playing at the Woodchop Festival as well as 
the Asquith Girls High School Musicale Night on 28th August .  The Concert Band is learning a great piece 
called Rock 101 for the North Shore Primary Band Festival which is held at Chatswood High School on 
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Sunday 8th September.  At this Festival we will get to work with the composer of this piece Mr Tim Ferrier 
and so it’s shaping up to be great experience for the Band. 
Towards the end of the year we will again be part of the 
Berowra Music Fest on Friday 15th November. Part of this in-
credible Fest is the coming together of seven primary school 
bands. This massed band numbers around 130 students and 
on Wednesday 13th November we take the children on a tour 
to the local schools to show them the music we have been 
working on.  
 
Any student in Year 3 or above who would like to start 
learning a band instrument is welcome to contact me to join 
our Band Program in Term 3 this year.  
Please email me at bpsbandconductor@gmail.com.  
 
Naomi Lewandoski 

Band Conductor 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
P&C NEWS 
Entertainment Books are now available and still only $70.  
Contact Debbie Allen 0408 445 889. 
Please see the advertisement further in The Crest. 
 
P&C meeting tonight, Wednesday 19th June, in the staffroom at 7.30pm. 
 
SCHOOL BANKING 
 
The school earns commission from every deposit with school banking. 
 

 Every Tuesday morning at the canteen from 8:50-9:20am 

 There is no minimum deposit required 

 New rewards and certificates for consistent banking 

 Promotes good saving habits 

 Just open an account with the Commonwealth Bank 

 See the coordinators on Tuesday mornings with your detail 

 It’s that easy! 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwicgs65h6niAhXv6XMBHXFSAg0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.allg.org.au%2Fsupport-us%2Fbuy-an-entertainment-book%2F&psig=AOvVaw1H5dwYjMKgzVTsyS_FakJ8&ust=1558405577983410
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Please return borrowed clothing 
 
From time to time students need to borrow clothing 
from the school office. 
If your child has come home with some items of cloth-
ing, please wash and return them to the office as 
soon as possible as our supplies are running very low. 
 
 
Thank you 

 

 

 

Positive Behaviour Learning 
 
What is PBL? 
 
PBL stands for ‘Positive Behaviour for Learning’.  It is an evidence-based whole 
school approach to students’ well-being and behaviour. This includes teaching      
students the school expectations and promoting positive behaviour across all school 
settings.   
 
How can you support your child at 
home? 
 
The whole school focus for this fortnight 
is on toilet expectations.  The picture of 
the toilet expectations is provided here, 
so you can talk to your child about the 
expected behaviours when going to the 
toilet at school. This sign can be found in 
both the boy and girl toilets at BPS.   

 

Stewart House Clothing Appeal 
 
 

It’s time for a clean out of those cupboards over the next few 
weeks! 
Stewart House are again asking for donations of clean clothing. 
 
 

Please return your Stewart House bag to the  
staffroom foyer by Friday 21st June. 
 
 

The pick up truck is coming early the next week so no more bags after this date 
please. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=stewart+house+logo&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.stewarthouse.org.au%2Fstewart-house-day.htm&ei=e6I9Ve3dHMa2mAW7l4DIDw&bvm=bv.91665533,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNHbJo28TOKlgXvpmx5r2Ilx
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PSSA INTERSCHOOL SPORT PSSA INTERSCHOOL SPORT   
  

  

Soccer /NetballSoccer /Netball  AFL JuniorAFL Junior  AFL Snr 1 / Snr2AFL Snr 1 / Snr2  
Games start by 12.45Games start by 12.45  Games start by 12.45Games start by 12.45  Games start by 12.45Games start by 12.45  

  

Friday 21/6/19Friday 21/6/19  Friday 7/6/19Friday 7/6/19  Friday 7/6/19Friday 7/6/19  

V NO PSSAV NO PSSA  v NO PSSAv NO PSSA  v NO PSSAv NO PSSA  

  atat    atat    atat  

  (soccer)(soccer)      

  (netball)(netball)  

  

Friday 28/6/19Friday 28/6/19  Friday 28/6/19Friday 28/6/19  Friday 28/6/19Friday 28/6/19  

v Mt Colahv Mt Colah  v v   v v   

  atat  atat  atat  

Berry Park (soccer)Berry Park (soccer)  Rofe ParkRofe Park  Rofe ParkRofe Park  

Mt Colah PS (netball)Mt Colah PS (netball)  
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Upcoming Events 
Wed 19 June P&C meeting 7.30pm in staffroom 

Thurs 20 June BPS Athletics Carnival at Foxglove Oval 

Fri 21 June Area Cross Country Carnival 

Sun 23 June Band Camp 

Tues 25 June Back up day for athletics carnival 

Wed 26 June Recorder rehearsal 

Thurs 27 June Uniform Shop open 3-3.45pm 

Sun 30th June Wideview PS Fete 10am-3pm (Winter Wonderland) 

Mon 1 July Dance Festival dress rehearsal 

Tues 2 July Dance Festival evening performance 7.30pm 
Pyjama Day—student Parliament  

Wed 3 July NAIDOC Day assembly 
Dance Festival matinee performance 11.30am 

Thurs 4 July Reports going home 
Dance Festival afternoon performance 5pm 

Fri 5 July Last day of Term 2 

8-19 July School Holidays 

 

Money Collection Procedures - 

 BPS payment/permission envelopes with cash or cheque enclosed are not to go to the classroom 
teacher. 

 All money envelopes and permission notes are to be ‘posted’ in the letterbox attached to the wall in 
the office foyer.  This can be done by children or parents prior to school or during recess and lunch 
- not during class time.  Please DO NOT enclose payments in plastic sandwich bags, use the 
schools payment envelopes. 

 Gold coin donations for mufti days can still go to the classroom and will be collected by the          
organising group. 

 Please do not put canteen money in the school letterbox. Go to the canteen when it is open or post 
it in the canteen letterbox. 

 Cash and cheque collection days are still Tuesday and Thursday so please do not sent   
payments to school on any other day. 

 The Department’s preferred method of payment is Parent Online Payment (POP) accessed 
through the school website, by clicking on ‘Make a Payment’ tab.   

 You can access POP any time, any day and you don’t need correct money. 
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Mon 22 July Staff Development Day 

Tues 23 July All students return to school for Term 3 

23 July-2 Aug Parent / Teacher interviews 

29 July—2 August Drama Festival week 

Wed 31 July Festival of Instrumental Music 

5 August—9 August Education Week 
Art Alive concert 

Tues 6 August BPS Open Day and Book Fair 

Wed 7 August League Tag gala day 

Sun 11 August Berowra Woodchop Festival 

Sat 17 August BPS Adult Retro Disco at Berowra RSL 

Tues 20 August Teddy Bear’s Picnic for Kindy 

Thurs 22 August Teddy Bear’s Picnic for Kindy 

Tues 27 August Father’s Day stall 

Fri 30 August Father’s Day Breakfast 

Sun 1 September Father’s Day 

Tues 3 September Book Parade and Book Trivia 

Mon 16 September Area Athletics Carnival 

Mon 16—Wed 18 Sept Stage 3 Canberra Camp 

Fri 27 September Last day of Term 3 

Mon 14 October All students and staff return to school for Term 4 

Wed 16—Fri 18 Oct Stage 2 Broken Bay camp 

Tues 22 October Teacher’s Day 

Thurs 31 October Grandparents Day 

Tues 3 December High School Year 6 Orientation Day 

Wed 11 December Presentation Day 

Thurs 12 December Year 6 Farewell dinner 

Wed 18 December  Last day of Term for 2019 
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KB Arya D, Aiden O’C 

KP Natalie F, Sadie A, Phoebe M, Braxton P 

KR Isla C, Lily S G, Zoe P, Fox W 

KY Lilijana McG, Elijah R, Niamh G, Marley W 

1L Aggie D, Levin N-W, Cooper R, Hussein D 

1/2P Madelyn K, Stephanie S, Alaura L, Evie M-M,  
Malakai A, Orrin W, Dylan H, Liana F, Tristan E 

2K Gabby B, Sophie Y, Jack S-C, Liam McI,  
Lachlan L, Rocco D 

3A Ruby B, Emily F, Freya N 

3K Laila M, Annika S, William M 

3/4C William S, Trent H, Maddi H, Rachael H, Zali H, 
Jakob R 

5B Leon J, Hayden F, Max T, Sam F, Tatiana R,  
Finn M, Hannah C, Matthew A, Dominic H 

6P Finn B, Julian C, Jed W, Abigail C, Emily C,  
Sarah P, Samuel F, Chantelle C, Ava A, Jarvis L, 
Emily C, Jacob B, Isabella J 

Class Awards 

Week 6 and Week 7 

Term 2 
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WINTER PANTRY DRIVE 

9th JUNE  - 5th JULY 2019 (end of term 2) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Thursday 20th June 2019 
 

Bacon and Cheese Rolls 1.00 
Meat Pie 3.00 
Sausage Roll 2.50 
Spinach and Ricotta Roll 2.50 
 
Finger Buns 2.00 
Chocolate Muffins 2.00 
Anzac Biscuits   .50 
Red Rock Deli Plain Chips 1.50 
Messy Monkeys 1.00 
 
Chill J  - all flavours  2.00 
Water 1.00 
Juice Popper 1.00 
Tea or Coffee 1.00 
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Mobile Blood Service  
is visiting: 
 
Berowra Community Centre 
The Gully Road, Berowra 
 

Monday 29 July 1.30pm  -  6.30pm 
Tuesday 30 July 1.30pm  -  6.30pm 
Wednesday 31 July 1.30pm  -  6.30pm 
 
Drink up ! Have 3 or 4 glasses of water of juice in the 
hours before you donate 
Eat! Have a good sized breakfast or lunch 
Please bring photo ID with you 
 

To make an appointment call 13 14 95 
or visit donateblood.com.au 

Don’t forget The Crest is also available on the 
school website:  
 www.berowra-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  
Click on the ‘Newsletter’ tab. 

Parent Online Payments can also be made from 
the BPS website using the ‘Make a payment’ 
tab. 
 
Looking for lost notes?  Click ‘Our School’ tab 
then ‘Missed a Note?’ 

Upcoming events are under the ‘Calendar’. 

NOTES YOU MAY HAVE MISSED 

Sent 
Out 

Subject Distribution Response 
before  

13/2 School Contribution K-6 ASAP 

13/3 Classroom Resources K-6 29/3 
OVERDUE 

4/4 Dance Group/Festival Dance 
groups 

6/6 

10/4 PSSA Sport & Tennis PSSA Reps & 
Tennis 

9/5 
OVERDUE 

1/5 Stage 2 Broken Bay exc 
  Deposit required 

Yrs 3&4 12/9 
23/5 

8/5 Term 2 Gymnastics Yr2 & 1/2P 23/5 
OVERDUE 

3/6 Stage 3 Canberra exc 
  Deposit required 

Yrs 5&6 5/9 
20/6 

4/6 Dance Festival Dance 
groups 

13/6 

5/6 Athletics Carnival K-6 13/6 

12/6 BPS Disco K-6 21/6 

Most notes are on the BPS website under  
‘Our School’ tab—’Missed a Note?’  

‘Parent Online Payment’ (POP) is the  
departments preferred payment method. 

Don’t forget to send a permission form to the 
class teacher. 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiI0r7-icbcAhUKZt4KHQpVDiMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftransfusion.com.au%2F&psig=AOvVaw2iQOpOgc2iGJBv6Huu_wRk&ust=1533014437815459
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiRxPaai8bcAhWSFYgKHeD3DLwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.randwick.nsw.gov.au%2Fcommunity%2Fwhats-on%2Fevents%2F2017%2Foctober%2Faustralian-red-cross-mobile-bl
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Claim your  
ACTIVE KIDS Rebate  

 
The NSW Government is helping kids get active with the 
new Active Kids Program. 
 

Parents, guardians and carers can apply for a voucher valued up to 
$100 per calendar year for each student enrolled in school. 
 
The voucher may be used with a registered activity provider for          
registration, participation and membership costs for sport, fitness and 
active recreation activities. 
The voucher can be used at any time during the calendar year it was is-
sued 
 
In 2019 families will not only be able to claim $100 for the Active Kids 
Rebate but $100 for the Creative Kids Rebate. 
 
This will cover music lessons, drama and theatre, language classes,    
visual arts, coding and design.   
 
To claim the rebate or more information go to www.service.nsw.gov.au/
active-kids 
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Disclaimer:    Advertisements placed in THE CREST 

do not reflect an endorsement or otherwise by 

Berowra Public School of that product or service.   

Information in the advertisement is entirely the re-

sponsibility of the advertiser.  
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We would like to 
thank our Fair 
Sponsors  
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